
 Tualatin Valley Council (TVC) 2017-09-25 
Meeting was held at Old Spaghetti Factory,  

18925 NW Tanasbourne Drive, Hillsboro, OR 97124 

The meeting started about 7:00 and adjourned about 8:05 

http://www.tualatinvalleycouncil.org 
 

 
Attendees: 
Delegates: 

Columbia River Dancers:  Dale & Nancy Smith (both absent) 
Eager Beavers:   Kay Rogers, Ken Marifke 
Hayshakers:    Judy Martin, Kathy Worthington (Kathy absent) 
Hoedowners:   Mike Duyck, Rhoda Reinking 

Mix N Mingles:   Rick and Robin Faltersack 
R Square D:    Mary McDaniel, Marv Pope 
Sunset Promenaders:  Tom Sminia, Janice Blomquist (both absent) 
Toe Draggers:   Tom Gray, Diana Gray 
Tri Squares:    Alice Hendricks, Frank Collett 
Tualatin Timber Squares William Alexander (absent) 
Valley Squares:   Bea Cook (absent), Joy Choy 
Wave Steppers:   Bob Allen 

 
Officers, Elected & Appointed: 

President: Dale Brabham    Acting Vice-President: Kathy Roberts 
Treasurer: Joanne Switzer    Secretary: Andis Garuts 
State Delegate: Jim Rogers   Sunshine Chair: Janice Sminia (absent) 
Past-President of the TVC: Gary Clark  Caller Advisor: K.C. Curtis  
Insurance Chair: Kay Rogers   President of OFSRDC: Kathy Roberts 
Oregon Federation Youth Advisor: Kathy Roberts 
Alternate State Delegate and PAC Representative: Mary Schneider 
TVC Webmaster: Tim Roberts (absent)            OFN Area Editor: Ferrous Steinka (absent) 

 
Visitors Attending: 
 Joyce Clark (Sunset Promenaders) 

Linda Curtis (Toe Draggers) 

 
 

TVC Officer Reports: 
 
 
A correction to an item has been mentioned for the Previous Minutes.  Under Old Business, instead of 
saying “One does not need to be a member of a TVC Club to be our Vice President”, it should read 
“One should be a member of a TVC Club, but does not have to serve the Council in any capacity now 
or previously to be our Vice President”.  After that change, the Previous Council meeting minutes 
were approved. 
 

President’s report: (Dale Brabham)  

Welcome everyone.  We especially recognize Kathy Roberts, current President of the 
OFSRDC.  She has agreed to help us with hosting the Tri-Council dance coming up this Saturday 

http://www.tualatinvalleycouncil.org/


(Sept. 30).  I am pleased to introduce K.C. Curtis, as our Caller Advisor.  He is on the revised agenda 
and will have a chance to say hello then. 

This time of year many clubs are into the beginning part of their lessons cycle.  Recruiting, 
teaching, and retaining new dancers is vital to our mission of promoting square dance and to the 
health of our clubs.  It makes so much difference when people new to square dance are welcomed 
and encouraged.  We reflect our love of square dancing in the enthusiasm we display when we angel.  
Keep up the good work and thanks promoting lessons. 

I am still open to receiving nominations for the TVC Recognition Award.  Please e-mail me your 
nomination with any supporting background indicating nominee’s contributions to square dance. 

Tonight in addition to the many reports we will approve a budget for 2017- 2018.  I have no 
business items other than reminding you that we still are without a Vice President. 
 
Acting Vice President’s report: (Kathy Roberts)  

September 16-17, 2017 Dance & OFSRDC State Meeting Thank you TVC for attending the State 
Meeting weekend and for all of your support.  We had a great time and really appreciate your coming. 
We had many complements from our state guests about the old fashioned weekend where the council 
supported the dance and everyone was so friendly. 
September 30, 2017 Tri-Council Dance – Caller: The Wild Cards.  Cuer: Lonnie Sycks. Oak Grove 
Community Center.  7-7:30 pm Plus; 7:30-7:50 pm Advance Rounds; 7:50-8:00 Rounds; 8:00-10:00 
Mainstream. This will be the Wild Cards last dance calling together.  Mike Halley will be moving to 
California in October. 
December 31st, 2017 (Sunday) New Year’s Eve Dance, Hillsboro IOOF Hall. Dan Nordbye calling, 
Julie Stiers cueing.  Last year our tickets were $7 each.  Do we want to sell them for $7 again or raise 
them slightly.  If there are no other expenses, we will need 72 non caller & cuer dancers to attend the 
dance.  If I remember correctly, approximately 70 dancers attended last year.  This year we have a 
National Caller and a new theme, so we might attract more people if we start to sell tickets at the next 
meeting.  If we raise the price to $8 each, the breakeven point will be 63 dancers. During the meeting, 
the TVC decided to pre-sell tickets at $7 each, and raise the price to $8 at the door.  Tickets will be 
available in October. 
January 26-28, 2018 Winter Festival in Albany. Feature Callers Dan Preedy & Buddy Weaver. 
Featured Cuers TJ & Bruce Chadd 
March 31st, 2018 (5th Saturday), Spring Fling, Kinton Grange, Janienne Alexander calling, Mark 
McDonald cueing, 7:30 pre-rounds, 8:00 Mainstream & Rounds, every 3rd tip Plus 
June 22-24 Summer Festival in Grants Pass, Featured caller Dan Nordbye, Featured Cuers Steve & 
Judy Storm 
June 30th, 2018 (5th Saturday), Mainstream to Advance, Aloha Grange, Scott Zinser calling, 1 hour 
Mainstream & Level 2-3 Rounds w/Plus intro; 1 hour Plus & Level 3-5 Rounds w/Advance intro 
August 12th, 2018 (Sunday) Hahn Farm Picnic and Barn Dance, Jim Hattrick calling, Connie Clark 
cueing, picnic starts at 5:30 pm, pre-rounds at 6:30 pm, mainstream and rounds at 6:45 with one plus 
tip 
September 29, 2018 (Saturday) Tri-council PAC Hosting 
December 31, 2018 (Sunday) New Year’s Eve Dance, Hillsboro IOOF Hall, Darrel Kalmbach calling, 
Randy Lewis Cueing.  9:00 pm – 12:15 am 

Our next visitation will be on October 7 to the Sunset Promenaders at the IOOF Hall in 
Hillsboro.  Dinner starts at 6:00 pm, followed by pre-rounds 7:00 pm – 7:30 pm.  Mainstream with 
rounds and 1 plus tip will be from 7:30 pm – 10:00 pm.  The Promenaders have lined up an all-star 
cast for us to dance with – Mike Stout & Darrel Kalmbach will be calling.  Ken Pratt & Julie Stout will 
be Cueing. Let’s make this one our best visitations ever! 

The next visitation in October will be to the Mix ‘n Mingles for their anniversary dance on 
October 21, at the Winona Grange in Tualatin.  Pre-rounds will start at 7:00 pm with a Mainstream 
dance at 8:00 pm – come on TVC – let’s go Mix and Mingle!  This is a Plus Club who are going to 
dance mainstream on their anniversary so that we can all join them!  Randy Dibble and Dennis Smith 
always put on a great dance!  



I emailed our TVC Dances and TVC Club Visitations for the next year to everyone.  I hope you 
forwarded it to your clubs.  Let me know if you need another copy.  It is also on Facebook.  There is 
also a list of all of the lessons and jamborees for the council that are currently scheduled.  Please post 
both flyers in your hall.  Please send me your changes as your dance schedules are updated through 
2018.  They are both currently posted on Facebook.   
 
Treasurer’s report: (Joanne Switzer) 

The Budget for this fiscal year was done in June and presented to the Council.  Kay Rogers 
made a motion to approve our Budget; Ken Marifke seconded.  Motion passed. 

Account Standings (end of August): 
Savings Account: $10,584.35. 
Checking Account: $1,857.48. 
Cashbox: $50.00. 

  
Secretary report: (Andis Garuts) No report. 
 

State Delegates report: (Jim Rogers) (Report submitted by Kay Rogers) 

During the meeting Kathy Roberts was installed as President of the OFSRDC. Lorri McIntosh 
as First Vice President, Bob Houston as Second Vice. Lane remains Treasurer. Patty Cooper is new 
membership chairman.  

It was a wonderful weekend with lots of dancing, and fun. The Toe Draggers were the greatest 
hosts with the most food and fun. Thank you so much, Toes. You did all of us proud. 

The motion for background checks was passed. There was an education meeting with Kathy, 
Tim, and Myself giving information to area delegates.  

I have handed out all the insurance paperwork to the clubs tonight. Please look through your 
papers and make sure you have all the right stuff. Feel free to call me or email if you have problems. 
The main thing is to follow the written directions. 

There had been some questions about whether Emerald Empire would continue hosting Mid-
Winter festival. Since that meeting they have voted to continue. 

Dave Cooper gave a talk about putting the fun back in our festival with bed races, water balloon 
tossing, out house races, etc. He was appointed to a fun committee. If you have ideas for him, send 
him a message by e-mail. 

We are distributing the state directories. If you need to pay for your clubs, make check payable 
to TVC. 
 
PAC report: (Mary Schneider) 
 At the PAC Meeting, a lot of time was spent doing “catch-up” work.   
 The Country Cut Ups are having their New Dancer Jamboree on November 19.  1 to 4 p.m.   
 Trailers: There was discussion about repairs to the trailers, and how much it will cost to do so.  
Also, it was mentioned that there are trailers in Lebanon that we could rent if we are unable to get 
other trailers.  These rent for $50/day. 
 
OFSRDC Publicity and Education Report: (Kathy Roberts) 
The Oregon Federation of Square and Round Dance Clubs Facebook page is up to 327 members.  
Our Facebook page continues to be an excellent means of advertising dances and special events.  
Please use it to help promote your clubs’ events.   
 

OFSRDC Youth Report: (Kathy Roberts) 

Please mark your calendar for the first weekend in May.  Oregon will be hosting the Pacific 
Northwest Teen Festival in the Salem area.  Karyn Buchheit will be the chairman.  Karyn will need a 
lot of volunteers to help with the event.  More information will follow. 



Remember to contact Karyn Buchheit (buchheitfarmkm@gmail.com), OFSRDC Youth Activities 
Coordinator, if you know of a youth (up to age 19) who would like to attend a festival but needs 
financial assistance.  Karyn has a lot of activities planned for the youth at Winter Festival. The 
weekend will be a lot of fun for all ages. 
 
Past TVC President report: (Gary Clark)  

All of this has been said before but I want to thank everyone for the good turn out by all the 
clubs to the Anniversary Dances. 
  Let's all support the Tri-Council Dance this Saturday when the TVC hosts it.  It will be a different 
venue so remember that. 
  The next Club Anniversary will be for the Sunset Promenaders on October 7th.  It will be a 
special night with a ham dinner at 6:30.  Mike Stout and Darrell Kalmbach will be calling with Ken Pratt 
and Julie Stout cueing.  
  Again, the Vice President position is open for the TVC.  Any one of you delegates can step up 
and take this position.  I will say that Kathy Roberts has done a fantastic job of taking care of all details 
way into next year, so it will be an easier position to take on.  Please say YES!!! 
Gary Clark 
 

Caller Advisor report: (K.C. Curtis) 

 I would like to thank Kathy Roberts for the TVC Anniversary Visitations, she is doing a fantastic 
job.  Thanks to everyone who has attended every Anniversary Visitation. 
  
Sunshine report: (Janice Sminia) (absent) 

Sent a Get Well card to Glenn Bush of the R Square D Club who had a heart attack but is doing 
well now. 

Sent a sympathy card to Paul Horton, and family, as Barbara Horton his wife, of the R Square D 
Club, passed away from cancer. 

Get well card to Cynthia Weber who hurt her foot. 
Please send updated Rosters to Janice from every TVC club.  She has received none.  Please 

e-mail or mail her. 
 

OFN Area Editor Report: (Ferrous Steinka)  Absent, and no report. 

 
Webmaster report: (Tim Roberts)  Absent, and no report. 
 

 
Old Business:    

  

The TVC is begging for someone to step up to become our Vice President.  Almost all of the work for 
the remainder of this year has been done.  One should be a member of a TVC Club, but does not 
have to serve the Council in any capacity now or previously to be our Vice President. 

 
 

New Business: 
  

No new business. 
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Club Delegate Reports: 
 
 
Columbia River Dancers: (Dale & Nancy Smith, Delegates) (both absent) 
Club dances 2nd and 4th Saturdays year round at Hazel Dell Grange, 7509 NE Hazel Dell Ave., 
Vancouver, WA 98665.  The times 7 to 8 Plus dance, 8-10 Mainstream dance with Jim Hattrick as club 
caller and cuer.  http://www.ColumbiaRiverDancers.org  
No report. 
 

 
Eager Beavers: (Kay Rogers and Ken Marifke, Delegates) 
Club dances plus every Monday afternoon, 1:00 to 3:00 PM, at the Sunset Presbyterian Church 
(14986 NW Cornell Rd., Beaverton, OR), which features an air conditioner and excellent wood floor. 
On holidays we dance at the Aloha Grange (the corner of 185th and TV Hwy). Daryl and Yvonne 
Clendenin are the caller and cuer on the 1st and 5th Mondays; Darrell Kalmbach calling and Joyce 
Hooper cueing on 2nd and 4th Mondays; Jim Hattrick is the Caller and Cuer 3rd Mondays each month. 
Dance starts with 15 minutes of intermediate pre-rounds. For information call 503-645-
2414; http://www.eagerbeavers.info 

On Sept 9 the Eager Beaver had a Demo Square Dance at Cedar Mills Shopping Center, at   
Cornell and Murray Rd. to give out information about Square dance and Round dance to the public. 
Besides the Eager Beaver the Hoedowners also had members in attendance to help dance and hand 
out information on Square dance lesson from Hoedowners, Tri-Squares, Toe Draggers, Sunset 
Promenaders and other clubs. Plus Round dance lesson in the area.   

Monday Oct 2 Daryl & Yvonne Clendenin  
Monday Oct 9 Darrell Kalmbach Joyce Hooper 
Monday Oct 16 Jim Hattrick 
Monday Oct 23 Darrell Kalmbach Joyce Hooper 
Monday Oct 30 is our Halloween Dance.  Halloween costumes welcomed, Remember, we 
dance at a Church. Daryl & Yvonne Clendenin  

WE DANCE EVERY MONDAY 
1:00 PM – 1:15 PM PHASE III Rounds 
1:15 PM – 3:00 PM Plus Dances & Rounds 
Donation: $4.00 per person 
Sunset Presbyterian Church 

   

Hayshakers: (Judy Martin and Kathy Worthington, Delegates) (Kathy absent) 
Hayshakers are now dancing the 1st Friday's from 6:30 pm. Harvey Hunsucker caller & cuer.  Dance 
is at the Pacific Grange, 90475 Hwy 101, Cullaby Lake, at Warrenton, OR.  Be sure to call first to 
make sure we have enough people for a dance.  503.325.8109, 503.861.2726, 503.325.2100. 
http://www.hayshakers.org 

They will be starting to dance at the Astoria Senior Center located at 1111 Exchange St. in 
Astoria on the first Friday of the month beginning at 6:00 pm and they will dance the third Friday of 
each month at the Pacific Grange in Warrenton also beginning at 6:00 pm.  They will not know when 
lessons will start yet. 
Judy Martin, Delegate 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.columbiariverdancers.org/
http://www.eagerbeavers.info/
http://www.hayshakers.org/


Hoedowners: (Rhoda Reinking and Mike Duyck, Delegates) 

Dance the 2nd and 4th Saturdays at the Aloha Grange on the corner of 185th and TV Hwy.  Our Caller 
is Daryl Clendenin.  The Cuer is Yvonne Clendenin. Pre-Plus and Intermediate Rounds will be called 
from 7:00-8:00 and Mainstream from 8:00-10:00. Our format is informal and friendly. 
http://www.hoedowners.info 

Cheering at the Hops game, dancing and eating ice cream sundaes, and a get-together at the 
Spaghetti Factory.  The Hoedowners have had a busy summer.  Now we're busy with our Wednesday 
night lessons and future dances.   

October 14th is our Oktoberfest Dance with yummy German food.  We are dark on October 28 
for the Seaside Sashay, but make sure you join us November 11 for our annual Turkey 
Toss.  Everyone Welcome! Join the Fun! 
 

 

Mix N Mingle: (Rick and Robin Faltersack, Delegates) 

Club dances Plus at the Winona Grange (8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin, OR) on 1st and 3rd 
Saturdays.    Pre-Rounds begin at 7:00 PM (Levels 4 & 5), 7:30 PM (Levels 2 & 3) and Plus from 8:00 
– 10:30 PM with level 2-4 Rounds.  The door donation is $5 for members and $6 for non-members.  
Randy Dibble is our club Caller and Jeanine Norden our club Cuer.  www.mixandminglesquares.org 

The weather has cooled and we are back to dancing regularly. 
We are a high energy plus club in Tualatin located right off of I-5. We love to have visitors, so 

give us a try some 1st or 3rd Saturday!  
Our first dance in September was dark so that club members could celebrate Labor Day 

weekend with their families. The second dance brought us visitors all the way from San Jose, 
California. We had a great time dancing and getting to hear about the dancing in their area. 

We will be having regular club dances on the 7th and 21st of October. We have a brand new 
banner, so bring a square from your club and take one back! 

We are dark the first Saturday in November so that our members can join in on the fun at the 
Royal Romp! 
 
 
R Square D: (Mary McDaniel and Marv Pope, Delegates) 
Dance 2nd Friday and the 4th Saturday from September thru May; June thru August dance 2nd and 4th 
Wednesday at the Kelso Senior Center (106 NW 8th Ave, Kelso, WA). We dance 7 to 8:00 Plus and 
8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream and refreshments after the dance. Craig Abercrombie is the caller and 
Lonnie Sycks is our Cuer. Our website is www.r-square-d.info  Call 360-431-7553 or 360-636-3358 for 
more information.  
 We had really nice summer dances, 4 to 5 squares at each dance.  We had visitors from 
Arizona attend many of these dances. 
 Our next big dance will be our Oktoberfest, on October 13 and 14.  Friday night we have 
dancing, 7-8 Plus and 8-10 MS with Intermediate Rounds.  Saturday morning there will be coffee and 
rolls before the Yard Sale.  We will be serving a German dinner on Saturday night before the dance.  
After the Oktoberfest, there will be a Sunday morning send-off breakfast.  Callers will be Adam 
Christman and Craig Abercrombie, cuer will be Susan Healea.  Ribbons are available. 
 We had a nice campout in September. 
 At our last dance in September we had six squares. 
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Sunset Promenaders: (Tom Sminia and Janice Blomquist, Delegates) (both absent) 
Mainstream Dance 1st & 3rd Saturdays.  Dances starts at 7:00 with Intermediate Rounds, and then 
7:30-9:30 is the Mainstream dance with a Plus Tip at the end.  Caller is Mike (Julie) Stout; Cuer is Ken 
(Diane) Pratt.  The Club also has a Plus dance on the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Thursday of the month.  These 
dances starts at 7:00 with Intermediate Rounds and at 7:30-9:30 is a Plus dance with Darrell 
Kalmbach calling and Ken Pratt cueing.  We dance in Hillsboro at the Odd Fellows Hall Upstairs on the 
corner of 3rd & Main Streets above LaHaies.  More information call 503-848-3841 or 
www.sunsetpromenaders.com  

The Club was dark for the month of September because of Labor Day, and the Oregon 
Federation Square and Round Dance Clubs meeting, dinner, and dance at Kinton Grange on the third 
Saturday and Sunday. 

We have been busy going on visitations, and other activities.  With a visit to the Valley Squares. 
Had a beach campout with 37 dancers attending at the Devils Lake RV Campground.  We went to the 
Toe Draggers Anniversary, brought home a banner; 17 Club members went to the Federation Meeting 
dinner and dance on Saturday the 16th both at the Kinton Grange.  Also attended the Tri-Squares 
Anniversary in Tigard.   

We had a demo dance at the Blooming Junction Nursery with 18 Club members there. 
On the 17th our Club started a Phase Two Waltz dance lessons from 4 to 6 on each Sunday, 

followed with an Intermediate Round Dance Workshop from 6:30 to 8:00 with Ken and Dianne Pratt 
instructing.  Anyone interested come to the Hillsboro Odd Fellows Hall on Sunday. 

The Sunset Promenaders 32nd Anniversary is being celebrated on October 7th at the Hall with a 
full ham dinner starting at 6:30; Rounds at 7; Mainstream Dance 7:30 to 10 with Plus every third tip. 
Callers will be Mike Stout, and Darrell Kalmbach; with Ken Pratt and Julie Stout cueing.                       

October 27 and 28th is the Seaside Sashay Festival this year, if you are interested we have 
registration forms and ribbons.  This year with Dan Preedy and Darrell Kalmbach calling, and as usual 
Debbie Taylor cueing.  Suggest you get your reservations both for your room and for the festival soon.   
Tom Sminia, TVC Delegate (Reported by Joyce Clark as Tom is on a cruise.) 
 
 

Toe Draggers: (Tom and Diana Gray, Delegates)  

Dance at the Kinton Grange on the 1st Friday 7:30-8:00 Pre-Rounds, 8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream (3rd tip 
Plus) and on the 3rd Friday 7:30-8:00 Plus, 8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream with the last tip Plus. Caller is 
K.C. Curtis; and Cuer is Bev Flint. Kinton Grange is at 19015 SW Scholls Ferry Rd., Beaverton, 
97007.  www.toedraggers.org      
      Our next dance on October 1st “Man Enough to Wear Pink”, is our donation dance with 
proceeds going to Breast Cancer Research at OHSU Knight Cancer Institute.  October 6th will be a 
PJs Dance.  October 20th will be our Spooktacular Dance with George Strait songs.  It will be at the 
Hillsboro Odd Fellows Hall. 

We started our square dance lessons on Sep 13th.  We now have 9 students after our second 
lesson. 

The Kinton Grange where Toe Draggers dance, is having their Fall Feast with sausage, kraut 
and other fixings on Oct 29th, noon to 4 p.m.  As always, Toe Draggers will be out in full force 
supporting this fund raising effort. 
Submitted by Diana Gray 
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Tri Squares: (Alice Hendricks and Frank Collett, Delegates)  

We dance on the second Saturday and fourth Friday of each month at the historic Tigard Grange in 
Tigard. Terry Halley is our club Caller with Sandra Pinon Cueing. We dance from September to June.  
We are dark in July and August.  Hearing enhancement devices are available. We round dance from 
7:30 – 7:45, dance Plus from 7:45 to 8:00 and Mainstream from 8:00 to 10:00 p.m.; the 4th tip will be 
PLUS. Refreshments are served at 10:00. www.trisquares.com 

Thank you TVC clubs for making our Anniversary Dance a big success.  Total attendance was 
85 dancers.  Everyone enjoyed the calling of Adam Christman and the cueing of Sandra Pinion.  It was 
fun to just have the hall filled with enthusiastic dancers. 

Our basic level square dance lessons started with about 15 new dancers.  Terry got them 
moving and having fun on Sunday afternoon.  Classes are open for new students next Sunday 
October 1 from 3:30 to 5:30 pm and they are free. If you have friends that can't take lessons on your 
lesson date, but could take lessons on Sunday afternoons bring them along and angel for them.  An 
easy way to get them into square dancing. 

The Tri Squares are holding Mainstream workshops on Sunday afternoons starting October 8th 
from 2:00 to 3:15 at the Tigard Grange.  It is open to all dancers. 

Our dances in October are on Saturday the 8th and Friday the 27th. 
We have cancelled our Friday November 24th dance due to a scheduling conflict with the 

Grange.          
  

 

Tualatin Timber Squares: (William Alexander, Delegate)(absent) 

We dance on the second and fourth Wednesday nights each month, year-round, at the Winona 
Grange, 8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin, OR.  These are Mainstream dances, starting at 7 p.m. and 
ending at 9 p.m.  Refreshments are downstairs during each dance.  Caller: Janienne Alexander.  
Other callers from the floor are welcome.  www.tualatindance.com  

Tualatin Timber Squares is having a raffle contest for one free ribbon to Mid-Winter Festival. 
Each paid dancer gets one free ticket into the drawing for every dance they attend. Drawing will be 
held December 13 at our Ugly Christmas Sweater Dance.  Must be present to win. 
  We will be holding a Trophy Dance at our Halloween Dance October 25th.  The club with the 
highest percentage of members attending will win the trophy and get to host their own trophy 
dance.  Wear your costumes! We’ll have prizes! 
Janienne, Club Caller 
  
 
Valley Squares: (Bea Cook (absent) and Joy Choy, Delegates)  
Dance 1st and 3rd Saturdays at the Aloha Grange on the corner of 185th and TV Hwy, year-round.  
Mainstream with every third tip Plus and rounds from 7 to 10 p.m.  Open break with refreshments 
starting at 8 p.m.  Guest callers, Connie Clark Cuer.  www.valleysquares.com 
 On September 2 we had fun dancing to Scott Zinser and visitors.  We then spent the remainder 
of the month visiting Wave Steppers, then the Tri Squares for their Anniversary Dance, and to the 
State Federation Dance. 
 On October 7 we will be dark for the Sunset Promenaders Anniversary Dance.   We are 
planning a visitation and hosting the ambassadors from Mirkuiya Step Square Dance Club from 
Gotemba, Japan, who are a Sister Club of the VS.  Oregon Intercultural Associations is arranging their 
visit here and they are looking forward to seeing our “costumes”. 
 On October 21 we will hold our Halloween and Costume Dance with caller Darrell Kalmbach  
and cuer Connie Clark.  MS/Rounds 7-10 p.m. with Plus tip on the hour.  We have some members that 
like to dress up and hope to see you to join us in the fun. 
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Wave Steppers: (Bob Allen, Delegate)  

Dance 2nd Saturday March thru October. The dance is Mainstream, with one PLUS tip, every second 
tip at the Garibaldi City Hall (107 6th Street, Garibaldi, OR 97118) from 7:00 to 9:30 PM with guest 
Callers.  
 October will be the end of the dance season for us.  We will start up again in March. 
 We started classes on Wednesday.  We had 3 students at that class, hopefully we will have 
more with each class.  
  

Good of the Order: 

 
Kay Rogers: Clubs, please send your checks for the State Directories to Joanne Switzer.  Pay to TVC. 
 
Kathy Roberts: During my term as OFSRDC President, I would like to highlight clubs and councils who 
are working together, helping each other.  When you have an occasion that your club is working with 
another club or helping another club, please send the information to our council delegates for their 
report to the state. These items would include when one club cancels their dance in support of another 
club’s activitiy.  For example I know the Sunset Promenaders and Valley Squares often cancel their 
dance in support of each other’s anniversaries.  Dances were also cancelled in support of the state 
weekend at the Kinton Grange.  Another example of working together is a larger club, the Sunset 
Promenaders, working with a smaller club, the Hayshakers, on their Seaside Sashay. The Tri-Council 
dance is also an example of 3 councils working together each year. Everyone benefits when we work 
together helping each other. 
 

Next TVC Meeting: 

 
Monday, October 23, at 7:00 p.m. at the Old Spaghetti Factory, 18925 NW Tanasbourne Drive, 
Hillsboro, OR 97124.  If you wish to eat a meal prior to the meeting, the room is available after 5:45 
and you can order from the full menu. 
 
Respectfully edited and published by Andis Garuts, TVC Secretary  

 

 


